Ignacio G. Ochoa, P.E., Interim Director

ﬁ ORANGE COUNTY 300 N. Flower Street
. Santa Ana, CA
PublicWorks A
Santa Ana, CA 92702-4048

OQur Community. OQur Commitment.

Telephone: (714) 667-8800
Fax: (714) 967-0896

California Energy Commission
DOCKETED
12-AFC-02
TN # 68908 el 12025

December 12, 2012

DEC. 18 2012
Ms. Felicia Miller, Energy Commission Project Manager
1516 Ninth Street
Sacramento, California 95814-5112
SUBJECT: Request for Agency Participation in the Review of the Huntington Beach Energy

Project Application for Certification (12-AFC-02)
Dear Ms. Miller:
The County of Orange has reviewed the Request for Agency Participation in the Review of the
Huntington Beach Energy Project Application for Certification (12-AFC-02) and offers the

following comments:

Environmental Resources:

In response to your request for input on the subject project, Environmental Resources has
reviewed the document, and offers the following comments:

1. This development should conform to project-level requirements of Section 7, New
Development / Significant Redevelopment, of the Orange County Drainage Area
Management Plan (DAMP) —
http://ocwatersheds.com/Documents/2003 DAMP Section 7 New Development Signifi
cant Redevelopmen.pdf. Implementation of post-construction Best Management
Practices consistent with the Model Water Quality Management Plan for Orange County
(http://ocwatersheds.com/Docmgmtinternet/Download.aspx?id=637) should be required
for a priority project such as this, which would include preparation of project Water
Quality Management Plan(s).

2. The project would be subject to the General NPDES Permit for Discharges of Storm Water
Associated with Construction Activity, Order 2009-0009-DWQ, as may be amended or
numbered upon re-issuance.



If you require any additional information, please contact Grant Sharp at (714) 955-0674.

Sincerely,

e IR

Michael Balsamo

Manager, OC Community Development
OC Public Works/OC Planning

300 North Flower Street

Santa Ana, California 92702-4048
Michael.Balsamo@ocpw.ocgov.com

cc: Chris Crompton, Environmental Resources



